
 
  

       Easter Performance 

 

We would like to share a very big thank you to Truro Methodist Church for sharing a wonderful Easter experience with 

our children this week. A group of kind volunteers came into school to perform a  brilliant retelling of the Easter story 

and to share why Easter is such an important part of the Christian calendar. It was a very interactive performance 

that we all enjoyed and we especially liked seeing our old friend Mr Crocker as part of the group too! Thank you 

very much!  

       Beach Clean - All Welcome! 

 

We have been asked to share a message from Perranporth Marine Conserva-

tion Group.  

Our next beach clean is at 11am on Sunday 27th April.  

We meet near the surf club and all are welcome to join us. Bring your own bag 

or bucket, and gloves if you can. We do have these and litter picks, but we of-

ten run out! We collect litter from the beach for an hour, (if you can only do 

10minutes that’s fine, it all helps)  

At  noon we sort the litter and take away all the hard plastic, fishing line and 

rope for recycling. We take plastic and glass bottles and cans, wash them out and put them in our domestic recy-

cling at home. If anyone from school would like to take part they just need to turn up at 11am and join in. All children 

must be accompanied by a responsible adult.  We’d love to see you there! 

Perranporth Community Primary School - The G.R.E.E.N. Curriculum  
Growing – Relevant – Environment – Engaging – Nurture  

We started this week introducing the children to 

the important changes regarding food waste 

disposal and recycling. In our assembly we 

shared with children the benefits careful recy-

cling can have on the Environment and the very 

useful byproducts that can come when food 

waste is recycled too! So at school, we now dis-

pose of food waste separately to general waste 

and recyclable materials. We are also ensuring 

that children take home their packed lunch 

waste so that it can be recycled properly too.  

 

We’re all very keen to do our bit in protecting 

our planet and keeping Perranporth environ-

mentally friendly too! 



News from The Lighthouse 

 
The activities happening at Lighthouse Club next week are: 

 Monday - Move Night 

 Tuesday - Drawing and Colouring  

 Wednesday - Forest School 

 Thursday - Playdough and Group Games 

 Friday - Music, Dance and Party Games 

(other options will be available for children who prefer an alterna-

tive activity) 

 

Play Dates at Lighthouse! 

Why not have a playdate at The Light-

house Club? If you would like your 

child and a friend to enjoy a trouble 

free play date, just let us know and we 

can make arrangements for them to enjoy a session with us at The 

Lighthouse. Pick a day from the menu that suits your child and 

their friend, then we can make sure they have a great time to-

gether!  

 

Lighthouse sessions are available: 

Monday to Friday (Term time only) 

Session 1 — 15:15pm to 16:15pm — £4.00 

Session 2 — 16:15pm to 17:45pm — £6.00 

Full session — 15:15pm to 17:45pm — £10.00 

    After School Clubs 

 

After school clubs will start from next Monday. With the start of a new term and a whole 

new set of after school clubs, we thought it was a  good time to share a reminder  of our 

After School Club Behaviour Stages: 

 

 Stage 1 – In the event of poor behaviour, the child will receive a verbal warning. Continuation of poor be-

haviour may require ‘time out’ and parents informed either face to face or via Dojo message 

 

 Stage 2 - If there are further incidents of poor behaviour in subsequent club sessions, the child will be asked 

to sit out the remainder of the session. Parents will contacted by a member of staff to discuss the issue, enlist 

support and try to find a resolution to ensure good behaviour going forwards. 

 

 Stage 3 – If on the child’s return to club, behaviour has still not improved, parents will receive further contact 

from a member of staff to explain that the child can no longer attend that after school club. Full refunds will 

be given for any remaining sessions as necessary.  

 

We hope that parents can appreciate that these are not actions we ever wish to take and hopefully never will. 

However, it is important that clubs remain safe and enjoyable for all children. As ever, thank you for your support. 



      Bags 2 School Date - Tuesday 10th June 

Just in case you are planning on having a spring clear out, our next Bags 2 School collec-

tion will be on Tues 10th June. Please save up any donations and bring them to school 

leading up to this date. Bags to school accept all sorts of different items of clothing, shoes, 

hats, bags and much more: What We Collect | Bag2School. All funds raised go directly to FOPS which 

all go towards helping your children with different aspects of school life. Thank you for your support.  

School Attendance Reminder 

 

As parents will know from previous newsletters, good school attendance is extremely important and something we 

try very hard to work with parents to maintain. We would like to remind parents that we are not able to authorise 

children’s absence for the purpose of holiday during term time. It is important that parents understand that if they 

remove their child from school and incur unauthorised absences, they may be subject to a penalty notice as ex-

plained on our Leave of Absence Request Form. In line with government regulations, Cornwall Council has issued 

penalty notices to members of our school community already this academic year.  

 

‘If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 

1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 

444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £80 if 

paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may result in legal 

action. Absence not authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 

444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. 

Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court.’ 

 

Please ensure the School Office are notified of all planned absences by completing the appropriate Absence Re-

quest Form from our the School Office or website: LOA Primary - Exceptional Circumstances Leave Request Form   

 

As our school now has to monitor ‘broken weeks’ of children’s attendance; when children incur two or more broken 

weeks, staff will contact parents to offer any support as needed. 

 

 

Lateness: 

We would also like to request that parents and families make every effort to arrive at 

school on time, between 8:30am and 8:45am. It’s always best for children to have a calm 

and settled start to their day and this really helps set their learning day up properly too. 

Lateness causes lots of disruptions in classrooms and is also lost learning time too. 

Parents should also note that arrivals after 9.15am have to be marked in registers as 

‘unauthorised absence’ for the morning session. 

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect
https://www.perranporth.cornwall.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/LOA-Primary-Exceptional-Circumstances-Leave-Request-Form.pdf



